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Whatriggs Early Childhood Centre
October 2022 Newsletter

Curriculum and learning topics
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To see what’s been happening in the ECC and what learning experiences are planned, please have a look at our Blog. Information is also provided on our Facebook and Twitter page.
The children participate in mind map activities to share what they already know and also what they would now like to find out. Their learning has been added to the associated floorbooks and all children are encouraged to contribute to this, showing their ideas and thoughts in different ways.
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Autumn items
When you are out and about on a lovely autumn walk, would you please collect some autumn items and hand these into the ECC. These will then be used for display and discussion purposes. Also for the children to explore and be curious and creative with. We can’t wait to see what everyone finds and we hope it will help to fill the ECC with some lovely autumn colours.

Pumpkin Trail
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In previous years, we organised a pumpkin trail within the Bellfield Estate. However, this year, Bellfield community council will be leading this activity. We will still be getting involved by making some decorations and decorating and adding pumpkins. Children within each room will take their pumpkins and place them in the estate, we will also spend time looking at the other contributions from the community. We would love for you all to get involved and decorate your own pumpkin at home to place in the trail. If you would like to do so, please take pumpkins directly to the woods rather than handing these into the ECC.
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Halloween
After the October holidays we will also be focusing on Halloween, this will then lead to our Halloween parties. There will be lots of opportunities for sensory play with the gloop, spooky jelly, spaghetti and sensory cauldron. We will provide a selection of Halloween games, jigsaws, stories and songs. Music and literacy will be a particular focus as the children learn a range of Halloween songs, rhymes and ring games and at this time we will focus on developing the children’s understanding of rhyming words. We will be holding Halloween parties on Friday 29th October where we will be providing additional Halloween activities and some party games. This will take place during your child’s usual session on this date. If your child doesn’t attend on a Friday, there will still be lots of fun Halloween related activities taking place throughout the week.  Please note fancy dress is optional. However, if your child is dressing up, please ensure no masks/props etc. are brought in, as items can easily get lost or taken home accidently by another child. We realise these items are often needed to complete costumes when your child is engaging in Halloween activities with family and friends. We cannot accept responsibility for these missing items, so it is better to keep them at home to avoid any upset child.
Care Plans
Just to remind you that each child has their own care plan with additional targets relating to their health, safety and welfare needs. When it is time for this to be reviewed, your child’s key worker will arrange to have a telephone meeting with you to discuss your child’s progress and any changes with your child’s targets, they will approach you to arrange a suitable time for this. Any new child joining the Centre will have a care plan meeting within the first six weeks of attending. If your child has recently joined us, your key worker will soon be in touch to discuss this.
Learning Journals

These are in place for all children attending the ECC. We hope that you are finding this to be a worthwhile two-way communication tool and effective in sharing of information about your child between the ECC and home. If you need information about how to access this, please look on our blog which has a related guide to support you, or you can speak to your child’s key worker about this and they can provide you with the required information.
Staff
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We are happy that Dayna has now returned from her maternity leave. She has come back on a temporary part time basis and has joined the chestnut room to job share with Kirsty as key workers for the red ladybird group. You will see Dayna in the ECC on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesday mornings. Kirsty will now only be in the ECC on a Wednesday afternoon and all day Thursday and Friday. Welcome back Dayna, we are glad to have you back in the Centre. Dayna will be taking forward mindfulness approaches as part of the wellbeing staff team.
Our other new temporary member of staff Beth Kerr has now joined us and will be working within the Oak room, she will be working alongside Emily as key workers for the blue dolphin group until Sharelle returns from her maternity leave. We hope Beth will enjoy her time with us as part of team Whatriggs. Beth has previously worked as a practitioner in North Ayrshire, so we are sure she will be able to share ideas and examples of good practice from another local authority.
Students
We actively support a number of students who will work directly with the children in both the 2-3 room and 3-5 playrooms. This year we will have six HNC students who will be joining us throughout the year. There will be two separate blocks, with three students attending in each of these blocks. Each student will be placed in one of our playrooms during their time with us. The first three students (Lauren, Debbie and Jett) will be with us from Tuesday 25th October until Thursday 1st December and will attend Monday-Thursday each week.
Katie Nelson - BA Childhood Studies student, will also be joining us on placement from Tuesday 25th October until Friday 11th November. We are looking forward to all four students starting and we hope they have a valuable and positive experience during their time with us. 
Committee feedback forms 
In previous years, we set up a parent/family committee with the focus being to support our fundraising activities and events and to share ideas and suggestions. We are also hoping to set up a parent/family gardening club committee and would welcome your involvement. We will be sending out an online questionnaire later this week to gather your views, so if you would like to participate, please let us know. We would appreciate it if you could take the time to complete this short form so that we can gauge interest and move forward with related activities. The form will close on Friday 28th October, so please let us know your thoughts. Thank you.
East Ayrshire Speech and Language Therapy parent and carer drop ins

Does your child have Autism or social communication difficulties? Are you looking for advice on how best to support your child’s communication skills? If your child does not already have Speech and Language involvement, East Ayrshire speech and language therapy are offering parent and carer drop ins through virtual appointments on the first Tuesday of the month from 1.30-4.00pm. If you would like to receive advice, support and guidance, email your name and your child’s name to SLT_CYP.East@aapct.scot.nhs.uk to request a slot. They will then reply by email with an appointment time and details on how to join the video call.
Flu vaccine
We will have a room within the ECC for health staff to administer the flu vaccine. Children will be invited along with parent/carer. Date and time still to be confirmed but we will let you know when we have more details.

Wellbeing Wednesday
Every Wednesday we will be sharing different wellbeing information/activities for you and your child. We would love you to all be involved at home, our current task is to create your own colour monster, these can be made out of any materials you wish and should be returned by Tuesday 25th. All children who take part will receive a small reward. 
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Holiday Dates (Term time children)
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October holidays for term time children - last day will be Friday 14th and we will re-open on Tuesday 25th.

The ECC will be closed for all children on Monday 24th October, as this is a staff in-service day.

